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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Lori Boyer, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSIONER RAYMOND S. PRINGLE, JR.’S NOTICED MEETING WITH BROOKS REHABILITATION CENTER, PARKS, RECREATION AND COMMUNITY SVCS DEPARTMENT RE: PROPOSED WATERSPORTS FACILITY




Tuesday, May 15, 2018, 10:00 A.M.





Conference Room A, 4th Floor, City Hall

In attendance: Waterways Commissioner Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Dock Master, Brian Burket, Waterfront Project Manager, Robert Skalitzky, Chief, Marine and Natural Resources Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, Kevin McDaniel, Compliance, Programs, Service Manager, Disabled Services Division, Recreation, Parks & Community Services Department; Alice Krauss, Brooks Rehabilitation Center, Jessica Matthews, Legislative Services Supervisor, John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
Commissioner Pringle called the meeting to order at 10:01 A.M. and asked attendees to identify themselves for the record.

Commissioner Pringle explained that the focus of the meeting would be identifying and discussing the attributes or problems of possible sites for a watersports facility that would be open to all, including the disabled.  The site would be an all-inclusive facility for education and training for motorized and non-motorized water sports such as fishing, kite boarding, sailing, dragon boats and kayaking.
Alice Krauss explained that the CEO of Brooks instructed her to attend these meetings and to bring back information that Brooks can weigh and consider.  Ms. Krauss indicated that she has been involved with adaptive programming and referenced the adaptive programming watersports facility that she has visited in Sarasota.  She contended that disabled people should be able to access our waterways and that our community is not a leader when it comes to providing access to everyone.  The disabled have been marginalized.  Brooks is about creating access to the waterways for everyone.  Ms. Krauss indicated that Brooks is supportive of our continued discussion of this matter.

Brian Burket explained the attractions of seven (7) sites in aerial photographs distributed.  He explained that some of the sites were City parks, some of the sites were potential parks and some of the sites could involve private-public partnerships.

The first site was the Jim King Park & Boat Ramp at Sisters Creek.  It is an exceedingly popular park and boat ramp because of its location on the IntraCoastal Waterway.  It is the home of the Kingfish Tournament.  The facility is a boat ramp with floating docks; it is a 24-hour facility with lighting, a pump out station and on-site security.  Captain Suber offered favorable comments about the site.  It is great for kayak fishing.  The site is the setting for various segments of the Kingfish Tournament including a program for young anglers and a program for Down Syndrome clients.  Commissioner Pringle said that he would like to see a segment of the Tournament for the physically challenged. Ms. Krauss indicated that she would contact Captain Suber to explore the potential of a Brooks partnership for a segment of the Tournament.  Captain Suber explained that the site could be good for sailing though consideration had to be made for the water’s current since the park is on the ICW and there are tidal issues.
The second site discussed was the Bert Maxwell Boat Ramp located on the Trout River.  The facility consists of a boat ramp, fishing piers, picnic shelter, rest rooms and boat trailer parking lot.  The river is tidal and has a moderate current.  Ms. Krauss inquired about the water characteristics of the site to determine what particular water sports could be feasible.

The third site discussed was Mandarin Park.  It is a very popular park with a boat ramp, trails, boat trailer parking and a fishing pier.  There is additional dockage.  The site is best for sailing because current is nearly non-existent.  Ms. Krauss asked if funding could be identified, would Mandarin Park be an ideal site for a watersport facility.  Both Captain Suber and Brian Burket answered affirmatively.
The fourth site considered is the privately-owned Taylor Property.  The property is located off of Beach Boulevard at the IntraCoastal Waterway.  The property abuts Safe Harbor and McCue Park & Boat Ramp. It is a popular boat ramp.  Parking is an issue.  At high tide, it is good for kayaking and paddle boarding.  At low tide, it is a mere stream.  At the present time, Brian Burket said that he would not recommend the site for adaptive programming.
The fifth site discussed was the Arlington Marina.  Brian Burket characterized the site as a favorable one for an adaptive programming water sports facility.  It has protective dockage and its close proximity to Exchange Island would be appealing to kayakers.

The sixth site discussed was the Johnson Family YMCA at Riverside Avenue and Jackson Street.  Brooks Rehabilitation already has a partnership with the YMCA.   The current in the river is strong in that area so there would be some restrictions on water sports.

The seventh site discussed was Pelotes Island on Island Drive near Palm’s Fish Camp.  The property is owned by JEA.  There is the potential for a waterfront park; uncertain for use as a water sports facility.  Brian Burket explained that Council Member Lori Boyer has advised JEA that the City would probably be interested in acquiring this property if the utility ever puts it up for sale.
Ms. Krauss underscored Brooks’ concern with two factors: the characteristics of the water for suitability of adaptive programming and an adequate amount of uplands to support a structure.

Commissioner Pringle suggested that the list of sites be narrowed to two for favorable rating.  Ms. Krauss indicated that the two would be Arlington Marina and Mandarin Park if judged by the water characteristics.  Captain Suber said that the list should include Jim King Park and Boat Ramp.

Commissioner Pringle suggested that there should be a site visit and then move forward with the evaluation.  Assistant General Counsel indicated that there could be a Sunshine Law concern with the group making a site visit.  She will confer with Carla Miller, Ethics Officer.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:41 A.M.
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